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August 21, 2023 
 
 
Dear loyal customers of Wellington Indoor Comfort Inc.,  
 
We are excited to announce that Comfort Control of Ashland has purchased Wellington Indoor Comfort 
and will take over operations effective September 1, 2023. 
 
After 56 years of having the pleasure to work for our family-owned business and serving as President for 
40 years, I am ready for this change.  Although I am retiring, I will stay on for the next few months to 
provide support for a smooth transition.   
 
Comfort Control and Wellington Indoor Comfort are both family-owned businesses and offer the same 
brands and services, thus a perfect fit!  We will continue to provide a high level of service to our 
customers under the leadership of Joe Reep, with the combined resources of the Wellington Indoor 
Comfort team and the Comfort Control team. 
 
It has been my pleasure to serve your home comfort needs over the years and I thank you for your 
loyalty to Wellington Indoor Comfort, Inc.  I hope you will give Joe and the new combined team a chance 
to earn your confidence and trust. 
 
Kindest regards, 
 

 
 
Michael W. Young 
Wellington Indoor Comfort, Inc. 
President and Owner 
 
 

 
 
Joseph P. Reep, P.E. 
Comfort Control 
President and Owner 
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August 21, 2023 

 

Dear Loyal Wellington Indoor Comfort Customers, 

As Michael mentioned in his letter on the previous page, my name is Joe Reep and I am the President 
and owner of Comfort Control (formerly Ashland Comfort Control), located just down the road in 
Ashland. I can’t express how honored and excited I am to carry on the legacy Michael, his family and the 
entire team at Indoor Comfort have built since 1959. 

My parents Jeff and Joy started Comfort Control in 1980 and I grew up working in the family business, 
so I deeply understand, value, and respect the relationships, trust, and loyalty you have shown Indoor 
Comfort throughout the years. I recognize that change is never easy, and things may look and feel a little 
different at first, but please know that I am committed to the customers, staff and community of 
Wellington and ensuring you receive the same great products and services you are used to. 

Rest easy knowing that you now have the support of 40+ hard working professionals to address the 
Heating, Cooling, Plumbing and Refrigeration needs of your home or business. We are honored and 
excited to have the opportunity to grow our presence and become involved in the Wellington 
community with such a great, established business that was built on many of the same core values.  

I look forward to getting to meet and know many of you in the coming months and years! In the 
meantime, if you have any questions, comments or concerns with this transition or if you would like to 
contact me directly, please feel free to call the office at 440-647-3421 or email me at 
joe.reep@comfortcontrolohio.com.  

Thank you, 
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